BRIAN SANDOVAL

Governor

STATE OF NEVADA

JIM BARBEE Interim Director

Sparks Office: 2150 Frazer Avenue Sparks NV 89431-5566 (775) 688-1166 Fax (775) 688-2533

Las Vegas Office: 2300 McLeod Street Las Vegas NV 89104-4314 (702) 486-4690 Fax (702) 486-4695



DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE

405 S. 21st Street Sparks Nevada 89431 Telephone (775) 353-3600 Fax (775) 353-3661 Website: http://www.agri.nv.gov Elko Office: 4780 E. Idaho Street Elko NV 89801-4672 (775) 738-8076 Fax (775) 738-2639

Memo

To: Submitters of Specimen for Rabies testing

From: Dr. Anette Rink, Laboratory Supervisor

Date: November 22, 2011

Re: Shipping requirements for rabies specimen to the ADL, Sparks

When shipping specimen for rabies testing to the ADL timeliness, adequate cooling and correct packaging are essential.

Please consider the following:

- The specimens should be contained in a primary waterproof package (plastic bag or plastic container).
- The primary container should be wrapped in enough absorbent material to contain any leakage (blood and other body fluids) should the primary container be damaged.
- A second plastic bag should hold that package together.
- Frozen ice packs should surround the biological specimen to control temperature.
- Specimen should always be cooled to approx 40°F before they are included in the shipment. Please avoid shipping body-warm or room temperature specimen since this will compromise the specimen and the validity of the test.
- The outer shell of the package should be impermeable (e.g. Styrofoam container).

Please fell free to call if you have questions or concerns. Sincerely,

Anette Rink, DVM, PhD Laboratory Supervisor Animal Disease and Food Safety Laboratory 405 S 21st Street, Sparks NV

Office: (775) 353-3700, Cell: (775)741-1750; Fax: (775) 353-3659

Email: arink@agri.nv.gov